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MINUTES
SCOTTISH COURT SERVICE PEOPLE COMMITTEE
MEETING:  15 November 2012, 1A PARLIAMENT SQUARE, EDINBURGH
Present:

Mark Higgins, Non-Executive Member, SCS Board, (Chair)

Johan Findlay, Non-Executive Member, SCS Board (Deputy Chair)
Sheriff Nikola Stewart, Non-Executive Member (external)
Cliff Binning, Interim Executive Director Field Services, SCS

Alan Swift, Director HR, SCS
Also Attended: 


Eddie Burrows, TUS



Karen Lawrie, Executive Support, Secretariat, SCS, (Minutes)
Apologies: 



Jean Lindsay, Director HR, Forestry Commission, Non-Executive Member (external)
1.
Minutes of the Meeting of 15 August 2012
1.1
The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
2.
Action Points and Matters Arising
2.1
There were no matters arising which would not be discussed elsewhere on the Agenda.  
2.2
Outstanding action points were cleared or updated.
· Eddie Burrows to advise the Committee, of the findings of the working group investigating annual leave issues in Glasgow Sheriff Court:   the Glasgow Partnership Group (GPG) met and discussed the annual leave issues.  A process to resolve the issues was agreed. The matter will be on the agenda for the next meeting of GPG to access how the new process is working.  
· Chair to consider and discuss how to achieve continuity of external membership of the Committee and report to the SCS Board:  discussions with some Committee Members have still to be held.
3.
Committee Performance Appraisal (SCS/PC/Nov12/34)
3.1
The Committee reviewed comments following the collation of the responses to the appraisal.  It was proposed that a more pro-active and strategic approach would be adopted by the Committee.

3.2
Consideration was given to impediment noted that there was a lack of experience of employment legislation.  The Committee agreed that this was something that could be taken in to consideration when the new external member of the Committee was recruited.
3.3
It was agreed that the Chair and Executive lead would hold discussions before each meeting to agree the agenda.  Committee members are invited to give their input to the Chair for agenda items as they feel necessary.
4.
Committee Annual Report 2012 (SCS/PC/Nov12/35)
4.1
The Committee noted the details on the Annual Report which will be submitted to the SCS Board.
4.2
The Chair and the Executive Lead will add information on succession planning of Committee members, to ensure there are overlaps in periods of appointment and will refer to the recruitment of a new member.
Action:  Chair and Executive Lead to update the People Committee Annual Report to include information regarding succession planning and recruitment for submission to the SCS Board
5.
Employment Law Update and impact on SCS people policies (SCS/PC/Nov12/36)
5.1
The Committee received an update on the changes to employment law which affect staff working in SCS.  Consensus on the format of the report was that it was helpful and easy to understand and should be used in future updates, planned for twice a year.
· Parental Leave:  SCS working towards the new Parental Leave Directive which will be implemented in March 2013.  
· Pensions:  It was noted that SCS had undertaken a large volume of work to ensure staff eligibility.  Each member of staff will be written to confirm their eligibility to auto-enrol. 
Action:  Executive to report back to the Committee on adherence to the timetable for Pensions Auto-enrolment
· Real Time Information:  Committee content that SCS involved in pilot scheme to supply information to HMRC monthly.  The importance of HR receiving information promptly was noted.
· Time of for Civil Service union representatives:  A review has already been completed in line with the TUS Partnership arrangements.  The Committee were advised that the cost of SCS facility time at 0.18% is slightly higher than the national guideline in England and Wales of 0.1% however the Executive felt this was appropriate due to dispersed nature of SCS operations.
Action:  Executive to draft a paper on facilitation of union representation within SCS for February meeting.
· Reforms to Employment Tribunals:  The Committee were apprised of the steps taken by SCS to try to resolve personnel matters without the need for Tribunals.  It was agreed that the Committee would be advised at every meeting of any cases which are appearing before Employment Tribunal and would be able to review the findings of the hearings to identify any lessons that could be learned.
Action:  Executive to prepare a report detailing any Employment Tribunal hearings involving SCS staff, with details of the findings.
· Civil Service Reforms:  The Executive advised that Scottish Government had taken part in a review led by the Cabinet Office. The SCS were not invited to comment.  Under direction of Scottish Ministers SCS were continuing to monitor developments but were taking no action at present.
6.
HR Annual People Scorecard (SCS/PC/Nov12/37)


6.1
The Committee reviewed the HR Annual Scorecard which will be published on the SCS website.
6.2
The Committee looked in detail at the key data about people issues related to:

· Workforce profile
· Zero hours contract staff – the Executive are in discussions with Sheriffdom Business Managers regarding the use of zero hours workers to ensure that they are not being used to mask true staffing figures.
Action:  Executive to provide a paper on the outcome of discussions with Field Services Directors on the use of zero hours contracted staff for the February meeting.

· Recruitment activity
· The Executive advised that an audit had recently been carried out by the Civil Service Commissioners on the SCS recruitment process.  Committee members expressed interest in the findings.
Action:  Executive to circulate the findings of the audit report compiled by the Civil Service Commissioners regarding the SCS recruitment process.

· T&D inputs and costs
· The Committee noted that the reduction in staffing over the last year was likely to have impacted on staff skills and were therefore puzzled by the reduction in investment in T&D.  It was noted that the availability of the skills on line will help the SCS have better data on need for T&D activity.
Action:  Executive to draft a paper detailing the Training & Development investment in 2011/12.

· Salaries, Instant rewards, overtime, allowances
· The use of instant rewards was discussed with the TUS content with the use of them.  The increase in the use of Instant Rewards in courts was seen to be a positive step.
· HR performance indicators.
· The Committee agreed that they would like to be alerted to items such as poor performance especially if any trends were identified.
· Absence levels of staff were discussed.  A table showing absence levels is circulated to managers monthly to allow absence monitoring.  It was noted that absence in OPG was higher than elsewhere and it was queried why this was the case.
Action:  A paper to be submitted to the next meeting of the People Committee regarding the levels of absence in OPG.
6.3
The Committee reviewed the table of data under the Employee Relations heading.  They commented on the number of RIDDOR / H & S incidents recorded (three).  It was concluded that they would like a report detailing the incidents but also to include information on staff dismissals.
Action:  Executive to provide a report regarding the changes to RIDDOR incidents and also staff dismissals for the next meeting of the Committee.

7.
HR Project Tracker (SCS/PC/Nov12/38)
7.1
The Committee reviewed the Project Tracker.  The skills on line project was showing as amber however a demonstration of the new prototype system was given to HR recently so the project is close to being  back on track.  There were no concerns regarding any other projects.
8.
 HR Risk Register (SCS/PC/Nov12/39)
8.1
The Committee noted the risk register, asking specifically about Industrial Action.  Further action is planned by the TUS however it is not yet clear what this may involve.  It was noted that any action taken by the Scottish Prison Service impacts heavily on SCS.
9.
Any Other Business
9.1
Youth Employment – Work Placements (SCS/PC/Nov12/41).
Initial concerns raised by the TUS had now been discussed with HR.  The TUS were now content for the placements to go ahead.  There are no issues with bringing in young people however it should not be used to mask vacancies.  The People Committee were content to endorse the roll out of the programme to Glasgow Sheriff Court.

9.2
Leadership Through Coaching:  Evaluation of Phase 1 (SCS/PC/Nov12/43)

It was reported that phase 1 was now complete.  Phase 2 is being developed at present.  Evaluation is on-going regarding coaching logs, 180 degree feedback and qualifications as some of the data received shows this is not reaching the levels originally envisaged when the project was initiated.
9.3
Future Court Structures:  People Issues (SCS/PC/Nov12/44)
The Committee were advised that HR is conducting face to face meetings with approximately 60 staff most directly affected by the proposed closures. The discussions were designed to identify the possible impact on staff following the outcome of consultation on Future Court Structures.  The consultation closes on 21 December 2012 with the Board being advised of the initial findings of the consultation in January.
9.4
It was reported that a recruitment exercise was underway for a new Committee member.  Interviews are to be held on 6 December.
10.
Date of Next Meeting
10.1
Thursday 7 February 2013 in 1A Parliament Square, Edinburgh.
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